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Thank You to the hundreds of residents and visitors who turned out for the return of Unity Day.   

It was a joyous celebration of Unity in our Community on the Hyannis Village Green.  During the event a Moment 

of Silence was observed in honor of Kevin A. Houston, a Navy SEAL who died in a CH-47 Chinook helicopter crash 

with 29 other United States service members on August 6, 2011.  Kevin enlisted in the Navy in 1995 after 

graduating from Barnstable High School in 1994, and started with the SEALs in 2005.    

We look forward to next year’s  event. 

 



Town Calendar 

Official Agendas 

Legal Notices 

Barnstable Public Schools 
Connect with us on:  FACEBOOK | TWITTER | INSTAGRAM | YouTube 

 

Was this issue of eNews forwarded to you?  You can sign up here to receive 

“Barnstable eNews – weekly” directly to your email box.  
 

Stay Up-to-Date with BarnstableWaterResources.com 
Stay up to date and learn more about the current state of our water resources and about the many Town 

programs designed to protect the health and quality of our water. The Town has a 30-year Comprehensive 

Wastewater Management Plan—or CWMP—to solve this pollution problem by extending sewer service to 

12,000 properties in Town.  Visit the website today and sign up for the Community Currents newsletter 

https://barnstablewaterresources.com 

 

Beach Water Quality Updates Can Be Viewed Here 
 

Next Town Council Meeting – Thursday, August 19, 2021   

The next regularly scheduled Town Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, August 19, 2021. The public is able to  

view through Comcast Channel 18 or Live Streaming on the Town of Barnstable’s website.  Real-time public comment  

may be addressed to the Barnstable Town Council utilizing the Zoom video link or telephone number and access meeting 

code which will be included on the Agenda.  The meeting Agenda will be available on the Town of Barnstable’s website 

(www.townofbarnstable.us).   

 

Town of Barnstable's Liz Hartsgrove Honored with International Parking & Mobility 

Institute Professional Recognition Award  

IPMI Professional Recognition Award winners showcase dedication to their colleagues, their 

organizations, and their communities. 

Liz Hartsgrove was named a winner in the International 

Parking & Mobility Institute (IPMI)’s Professional Recognition 

Awards competition, for Customer Service. IPMI’s Professional 

Recognition Awards acknowledge professionals and 

organizations who operate, maintain, and manage parking 

and mobility operations, and the individuals who are changing 

the perception of the industry as a career and profession. 

Award winners are nominated by their peers and selected by 

a committee of industry professionals.  Liz Hartsgrove was 

nominated for this year’s awards—during a challenging year— 

recognizing her as an expert and trusted leader who 

consistently puts customers first in both the community and 

the parking and mobility industry. “It’s always a particular 

honor for us to recognize outstanding professionals and organizations in parking, mobility, and transportation.” 
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said IPMI CEO Shawn D. Conrad, CAE. “This year’s winners exemplify a commitment to excellence, innovation 

and creativity that persevered through a difficult and challenging time, and it’s a privilege for us to honor them 

and be part of their professional circles. They make us all better.”  Stressing the importance and need for 

courteous and respectful “People Specialists”, Liz’s training and empowering leadership techniques showcases 

the creative vitality and economic driving, positive force Parking Management and Visitor Services must have to 

efficiently and effectively support the public and businesses; setting everyone every day up for success.  More 

details on this year’s award winners can be found in a special feature in Parking & Mobility magazine as well as 

on the IPMI website. They will be honored in-person at the 2021 IPMI Parking & Mobility Conference & Expo, 

Nov. 29 - Dec. 3, Tampa, Fla. The 2022 IPMI Awards of Excellence competition will open in January 2022. Please 

visit parking-mobility.org for details.  IPMI is the world’s largest and leading association for professionals and 

organizations in the parking and mobility industry. 

 

Proposed Mixed-Use Sub Zone of the Medical Services Overlay District 

On September 2, 2021 at 7:00 PM the Town Council will hold a public hearing on a proposed zoning amendment: 

to add a Mixed-Use Sub Zone to the Medical Services Overlay District. A Legal Advertisement for this proposal is 

posted in the Barnstable Patriot today.  Proposed text and maps can be found on the Planning Board website. 

Please find details for joining the public hearing below: 

Town of Barnstable  

Town Council 

Public Hearing on Item No. 2022-007  

Mixed-Use Sub Zone of the Medical Services Overlay District 

Thursday, September 2, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 

Zoom Meeting ID 988 3174 1018 

https://zoom.us/j/98831741018 

888 475 4499 US Toll-free 

The proposed zoning amendment would add a new zoning overlay district, Chapter 240, Section 38.1 Mixed-Use 

Sub Zone of the Medical Services Overlay District. The proposed overlay district provides flexibility within the 

Sub Zone to permit development and relocation of medical and healthcare services together with commercial, 

retail and residential uses.  It is located at Wilkens Lane and Kidd’s Hill Road in Barnstable. The property is 

primarily zoned IND Industrial District, MSOD Medical Services Overlay District, and is within the GP 

Groundwater Protection and WP Wellhead Protection Overlay Districts.  Multifamily residential development is 

a use permitted in the IND Industrial District. The proposed zoning overlay modifies the bulk and dimensional 

standards applicable to this use to allow housing development at a greater density than currently permitted. 

Maximum allowable building height is increased to four stories (not to exceed 55 feet). Parking requirements 

are reduced for multifamily, retail and medical uses. Uses not already permitted in the IND or MSOD, or 

additional multifamily development not currently contemplated (beyond 1000’ of Kidd’s Hill Road) will require a 

Special Permit.  You can submit comments on this item to the Town Council in the following ways:  

 Attend the Town Council meeting on September 2, 2021 at 7 p.m. via Zoom (Meeting ID 988 3174 1018) 

and speak at the public hearing (via telephone or Zoom); 

 Submit comments via email to Town Council staff, Cindy Lovell, at 

cynthia.lovell@town.barnstable.ma.us 

 Submit comments in writing to: Town of Barnstable Town Council, ATTN: Cindy Lovell, 367 Main Street, 

Hyannis MA 02601 

If you have any questions, please contact Elizabeth Jenkins, AICP, Director of Planning & Development: 

Phone: 508-862-4678  Email: elizabeth.jenkins@town.barnstable.ma.us 
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Want to Run for Office?  
The Town Election will be on Tuesday, November 2, 2021. Anyone interested in running for Town Council (even-

numbered precincts of 2, 4, 6, 8, 10 or 12); School Committee, Housing Authority or Town Clerk? Nomination 

papers became available on August 2nd and must be returned to the Town Clerks office by September 9th for 

certification. For town-wide positions you will need to gather a minimum of one hundred fifty (150) good 

signatures to have your name appear on the ballot. For Town Council positions you will need a minimum of fifty 

(50) good signatures to have your name appear on the ballot. Any questions? Contact the Town Clerk at 508- 

862-4044. 

 

Barnstable Public Schools Vaccination Clinic – Friday, August 20th 12:00-2:00 PM 

 
 



Cape Cod Commission announces OneCape keynote speakers, new virtual format  
Annual OneCape Summit to be held virtually on August 23-24, 2021  

The Cape Cod Commission is pleased to announce speakers for the upcoming OneCape Summit, including 

federal and state officials.  The OneCape Summit is a regional forum for collaboration, innovation, and 

excellence across major policy issues and areas.  Over the course of two days, sessions will cover strategies to 

address marine and freshwater quality, work to mitigate and adapt to climate-related impacts in the region, 

local and regional strategies to support housing needs, and building resilience within our natural, built, and 

community systems in a post-COVID economy.   To kick off the Summit, attendees will hear from Janet McCabe, 

Deputy Administrator for the US Environmental Protection Agency. Other plenary speakers include Ellen 

Dunham-Jones, Director of the Urban Design Program at Georgia Tech, who will talk about retrofitting suburban 

areas, and integrating issues of climate change, sustainability, affordable housing, and others, into development 

and its form.   Dan Wolf (Founder and CEO, Cape Air; former MA State Senator) and Dorothy Savarese 

(President and CEO, Cape Cod Five) will return for what’s sure to be an exciting conversation about pandemic 

realities and the ability of the region to rise to address challenges. They’ll be followed by Rosalin Acosta, MA 

Secretary of Labor and Workforce Development, discussing economic recovery.  Jamey Tesler, newly appointed 

Secretary of MA Department of Transportation, will participate in a panel discussion on Building a Climate 

Resilient Transportation Network. And Katie Theoharides, MA Secretary of Energy and Environmental Affairs 

will provide the Summit’s closing keynote address.   Attendees will also hear from landscape architect, Pamela 

Conrad whose expertise lies in climate-friendly design, and Chris Gloninger, meteorologist and climate change 

reporter, in addition to many other local and regional speakers.  With news of increasing COVID-19 cases and 

the Delta variant and keeping in mind the safety and health of attendees, speakers and our community, the 

2021 OneCape Summit has been shifted to a fully virtual format. We look forward to gathering again in person 

when it’s safe to do so.   The 2021 OneCape Summit will be held on August 23 and 24. Registration is now open. 

For details and to register, please visit onecape.capecodcommission.org.   

 

Be Proactive Against Mosquitos in Your Backyard 

Avoid mosquito bites by using EPA approved repellents, appropriate clothing and avoiding peak mosquito 

activity between dusk and dawn. Remove standing water by emptying containers and tarps.   Check your risk 

levels throughout the season by visiting the State interactive website at: 

https://www.mass.gov/infodetails/massachusetts-arbovirus-update 

Please review the 2021 MDPH Surveillance and Response 

Plan for updates to risk levels and risk messaging. 

https://www.mass.gov/doc/2021-arbovirus-surveillance-

and-response-plan/download 

Establish good mosquito avoidance habits now:  

• Teach children to be aware of mosquito activity around 

them and avoid it  

• Pick a repellent with an EPA-approved active ingredient  

• Use long sleeves to cover up when possible  

• Remove standing water to help reduce mosquito 

populations 

• Repair screens 

If you should have any questions, please call us at the 

Health Division Office at 508 862-4644. 
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Town of Barnstable Economic Development Program - Call for Volunteers  

 
Contact:  Amy.Harwood@town.barnstable.ma.us  
 

Town of Barnstable Community Development Block Grant Program 
Notice of Document Availability, Public Meeting and Public Comment Period 

The Town has completed the 2020 program year for the Community Development Block Grant program and is 

preparing Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the period July 1, 2020 – June 30, 

2021.  The Town was awarded $286,135 in federal funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

mailto:Amy.Harwood@town.barnstable.ma.us


Development (HUD) to address the goals and objectives of the Town of Barnstable Consolidated Plan for 2020 – 

2025.  The CAPER is a year-end report that outlines the accomplishments of the Town’s CDBG program and is 

available for review and comment before the Town submits it to HUD for approval. 

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY 

The Draft CAPER is available for review on the Town website: www.townofbarnstable.us/CDBG and in the 

Planning & Development Department, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601 between 8:30am and 

4:30pm Monday through Friday. Members of the public may also contact Elizabeth Jenkins at 

elizabeth.jenkins@town.barnstable.ma.us or call the Planning and Development Department at 508-862-4678.  

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

Written comments received on or before September 10, 2021 will be included in the final submission to HUD.  

Please submit written comments to: 

ATTN:  CDBG 

Planning & Development Dept. 

367 Main Street, 3rd Floor 

Hyannis, MA 02601 

Or by email: elizabeth.jenkins@town.barnstable.ma.us with “CDBG Comments” in the subject line.   

 

Barnstable Public Schools Offering Free Summer Meals 
The Barnstable Public School District is offering free meals to all students this summer.  The U.S. Department of 

Agriculture approved free meals for all students through June 30, 2022.  The lunches will be offered to all 

children 18 and under at Hyannis West Elementary School and Barnstable Community Innovation School from  

9 AM to noon, Monday through Friday, throughout the summer.  Questions should be directed to the Barnstable 

Public Schools Food Service Department at 508-778-0563. 

 
Massachusetts Vaxmillions Giveaway – Only 2 more chances to win 
Want a chance to win a $1 million? Sign up to get vaccinated at VaxFinder.mass.gov. It’s easy to find an 

appointment at a vaccination location that is convenient for you. https://www.mass.gov/vaxmillions 
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Barnstable County COVID-19 Vaccine Clinics and COVID Testing  

  
 

 
 
MassNotify 
By enabling MassNotify in your phone's settings, you can be quickly notified if you've been exposed to COVID-19 

by another MassNotify user. For more information, please visit https://www.mass.gov/info-details/enable-

massnotify-on-your-smartphone. 
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Cyanobacteria Notice 

 
As we enter the summer season, we wanted to let you know the Town is planning to resume cyanobacteria 

monitoring and reporting.  However, this program will have a delayed start this year due to unanticipated staff 

turnover.  We expect the program to resume in July.  Until this program is back up and running, we wanted to 

provide some tips to identify cyanobacteria blooms, what to do if you suspect a bloom, and who to contact. 

Identifying Cyanobacteria Blooms 

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health has provided examples of cyanobacteria blooms with scums 

and without scums. https://www.mass.gov/service-details/identifying-cyanobacterial-blooms-and-scums-

photographs-of-blooms-and-scums  

How do I know if there is a harmful algal bloom in the water? 

Cyanobacteria can cause the water to appear slightly discolored, cloudy, or resemble pea soup or paint. They are 

usually blue or green but can also be brown or red. They can also give the water a bad odor. The cyanobacteria 

in some blooms are dispersed throughout the water, while in other blooms they are concentrated in a scum or 

mat, either on the surface of the water or in sediment along the shoreline. 

What if you Suspect a Cyanobacteria Bloom? 

WHEN IN DOUBT, STAY OUT! 

If you see a possible cyanobacteria bloom, avoid contact with the water. 

Contact the Health Department at 508-862-4644 or email health@town.barnstable.ma.us, if the bloom is at a 

recreational waterbody. 

Want to Learn More About Cyanobacteria?  

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/harmful-algae-blooms-in-freshwater-bodies  

https://www.epa.gov/cyanohabs  

https://www.who.int/publications/m/item/toxic-cyanobacteria-in-water---second-edition 

 

Sign Up for Cynobacteria Alerts 
The Town of Barnstable contracted with the Association to Preserve Cape Cod (APCC) to conduct routine 

monitoring and reporting of Cyanobacteria in Barnstable’s Lakes and Ponds.  If you are interested in receiving an 

email notification, when a potentially toxic bloom is identified by APCC, you must opt-in to the APCC toxic 

alerts.   In order to receive email notification for toxic alerts, click this link:  https://apcc.org/our-

work/science/community-science/cyanobacteria/cyanobacteria-alert/  This link will bring you to a webpage 

where you must enter your email in order to receive toxic alerts. You can also check out the cyanoMAP at 

https://apcc.org/our-work/science/community-science/cyanobacteria/ to see the recent cyanobacteria 

monitoring results from APCC.  
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Vineyard Wind Public Information Sessions 

 
 

Our Village Libraries are more than just books.   
You can check out all of the activities are our Libraries here: 

Sturgis Library (Barnstable Village) 

Centerville Public Library 

Cotuit Library 

Hyannis Public Library 

Marstons Mills Public Library 

Osterville Village Library 

Whelden Memorial Library (West Barnstable) 

 

Hurricane Preparedness 

 

https://www.sturgislibrary.org/
https://www.centervillelibrary.org/
https://www.cotuitlibrary.org/
http://www.hyannislibrary.org/
https://www.mmpl.org/
http://www.ostervillefreelibrary.org/
https://www.wheldenlibrary.org/


Looking for a Job?  The Town of Barnstable is a Great Place to Work. 
To see what positions are currently available, click here.   Apply online by clicking on the job title you are 

interested in and click the “Apply” link.  If this is the first time you are applying using the online job application, 

you need to create an account and select a username and password.  After your account has been established, 

you can build an application by clicking on the “Build Job Application” link.  This application can be saved and 

used to apply for more than one job opening.   

 
Hyannis HyArts Cultural District – SPOTLIGHT  

 

https://townofbarnstable.us/Departments/HumanResources/Employment-Opportunities.asp


              
 

Keep Active and Thrive with the BACC on Channel 18 
The Barnstable Adult Community Center (BACC) and Channel 18 have teamed up to provide dedicated BACC 

programming hours on Comcast CH18.  Every Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday at 8:00 AM 

and Tuesdays and Thursday at 5:00 PM you can tune to Comcast CH18 and view an hour of programming 

specifically geared to residents in our community who appreciate the wide range of activities provided at the 

BACC.   The dedicated staff at the Council on Aging and Channel 18 have created programs including chair 

exercise classes, yoga, music programming, and updates on programs and activities. Keep Active and Thrive with 

the Barnstable Adult Community Center!  

To view all Thrive programming on YouTube please click here! 

 

News from the Barnstable Council on Aging 
The Barnstable Adult Community Center is extremely pleased to announce that our doors are open again. We 

are excited to welcome you back, and ask that you please bear 

with us as we work to get our in-person programs and activities 

up and running. The BACC building is open Monday-Friday, 

from 8:30am-4:30pm. Below you’ll find some of activities and 

offerings that are coming up. 

 

 

 

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLqZyj_KingzrZP3UQcORMRA40AcZAU8PL


DRIVE-THRU FOOD DRIVE FOR VETERANS 

August 17 and 31, 10am-12pm 

Join AmericCorps Seniors and Elder Services of Cape Cod and the Islands for a Day of Service collection drive 

event at the Barnstable Adult Community Center, 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis. Put donations of toiletries and 

non-perishable foods in your car and volunteers will take them out for you. 

 
SPECIAL PROGRAM WITH TEEPA SNOW 

Friday, August 20, 8:30am-4pm 

This valuable live stream at the Barnstable Adult Community Center building of the Alzheimer’s Family Support 

Center’s annual conference features renowned dementia advocate and educator, Teepa Snow. Snow’s 



presentation, Getting to Yes: A Pragmatic Approach to Successful Dementia Care, is free, but you must register. 

Please call 508-862-4750 to reserve your place. 

ARE YOU LIVING WITH PARKINSON’S DISEASE? 

Join Cape Cod Symphony Instructor Maggi Bossi and her singing group, Sing for Joy, which meets here at the 

BACC. Designed to help maintain vocal strength, build community through singing, and experience hope – and 

joy – through music, the program is free, and family members, friends, and caregivers 18 years old and up are 

invited. There is no tuition for this class and drop-ins are welcome. Sing for Joy is funded by a grant from the 

Parkinson Support Network of Cape Cod/American Parkinson Disease Association.  

Register at:  https://capesymphony.asapconnected.com/#CourseID=96672 

Mondays,  10:30-11:30 am   Free                BACC 

SUPPORT SERVICES 

The Support Services Department answers questions and provides access to community resources. For 

information on caregiver support, please contact Stacey Cullen at 508-862-4765. For information on other 

Support Services resources or to schedule an appointment, please call Jacqi Easter at 508-862-4757. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 

To register for presentations or events, please call 508-862-4750 or email susan.griffin@town.barnstable.ma.us 

Cape Light Compact 

Learn about Cape Light Compact, Cape Cod and Martha’s Vineyard’s local Mass Save sponsor and power 

supplier, which offers residents no-cost home energy assessments, helps them save on their energy bills and 

provides rebates and incentives, including up to 100% off insulation upgrades for qualified customers,. 

Presenter: Dan Schell, Cape Light Compact 

Tu       8/17     10-11am          Free                BACC 

Hollywood History-Denzel Washington: Forever Falling Forward 

The epitome of classic star charisma, Washington has entertained movie audiences in dramas and action 

thrillers for more than 30 years.  We’ll learn more about the life and career of this inspirational critical and box 

office favorite who was once a backup singer/dancer for Gladys Knight! 

Presenter: Frank Mandosa 

W        8/18     1-2pm             Free                Virtual 

Healing Sounds 

The vibrational light therapy of crystal bowls are said to be attuned to the chakras. Experiencing the bowls can 

be healing to the mind, body and soul, inducing feelings of wellness and peace. 

W        8/18     2-3pm                         $5                    BACC 

Real ID-What You Need to Know 

What’s a Real ID? Do I need one? Can I fly without one? Get the answers as we cover the ins and outs of the Real 

ID program.  

Presenter: Michele Ellicks, Community Outreach Coordinator, Registry of Motor Vehicles  

Th       8/19     10-11am          Free                Virtual 

Stay Informed 

To find helpful updates and links as well as entertainment and resources to stay engaged and informed, 

please  “like” and follow us on the Barnstable Adult Community Center Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/barnstableadultcommunitycenter 

The Barnstable Council on Aging’s bi-monthly magazine, Thrive, is available in our lobby area, and can also be 

found under the “Newsletter” tab on our website: www.townofbarnstable.us/coa  Our E-newsletter is sent 

weekly, and contains news, resources and information for the older adult community and others. If you’d like to 

receive it, please email: judith.reppucci@town.barnstable.ma.us.   
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ROAD WORK UPDATES  
As always please slow down and use extreme caution when traveling through the road construction areas and 

follow posted safety and detour signs. 

*UPDATED* Drainage & Pavement Improvements on Wheeler Road in Marstons Mills 

Drainage and pavement improvements on Wheeler Road in Marstons Mills are currently on-going and will 

continue during the week of August 16, 2021. The remaining work will include, final asphalt paving and 

restoration of all disturbed areas. Please use caution and safe speeds when traveling on Wheeler Road during 

construction operations.  

*CONTINUES* Rendezvous Lane Wastewater Pump Station Replacement Project  

The Town of Barnstable’s contractor, Robert B. Our Co., Inc., is under contract to complete a wastewater pump 

station replacement project at the intersection of Rendezvous Lane, Kent Road and Salten Point Road. The 

project involves a new below grade precast concrete wet well and valve vault, pumping system, control panel, 

standby generator and gravity sewer main to replace the existing wastewater pump station at the Town Right of 

Way to Barnstable Harbor at the end of Rendezvous Lane. The improvements are necessary to replace the 

existing pump station approaching the end of its intended service life and to relocate the new pump station 

above the FEMA base flood elevation. Typical work hours are 7:00 AM to 4:00 PM, with groundwater 

dewatering pumps and sewer bypass pumps occasionally requiring 24/7 operation. Remaining work includes 

restoration of disturbed areas.  

*UPDATED* Town Wide Drainage Improvements   

The Town’s contractor, Tasco Construction, will continue drainage improvements at eight (8) locations along 

Oldham Road in Osterville the week of 8/16/21. The work includes installation of new drainage systems, repairs 

to existing drainage systems, adjustment of drainage structure castings, and restoration of any areas disturbed 

during construction. Normal work hours will be between 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM, Monday through Friday. Through 

traffic will be maintained throughout construction. Any lane closures will be supported with police details to 

direct traffic. Motorists are advised to seek alternate routes to avoid the construction work. 

 

 

The Last Word: 

Those who are happiest are those who do the most for others. 
~ Booker T. Washington  

 
Thank you for receiving and reading e-news each week!    
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